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November 20th Meeting 
November is the month for our Fred & Elsie Baker Memorial Toys Program.  

This is one of our best meetings.  It is terrific to see all those toys spread out for shar-
ing.  The ladies from Children’s Hospital are always  excited and grateful and we are 
all so very proud.  Sadly, we won’t have any Fred Baker helicopters this year but I’m 
sure we will have new and different heirlooms to share with the children. 

When you bring in your toys be sure and check in with Buddy Finch, our Toy 
Chairman.  Let him know how many toys you have made and brought.  He always 
keeps count so he can report participation.  Our pre-meeting activity in November is 
setting out all the toys and admiring the haul. This year A.R. Bray says there will be 
a silent auction for one of our former member’s remaining tools as well.  

It is traditional to recognize the individuals who make the most toys.  Last year it 
was Lee and Jene Beadles.  Who will it be this year?  The announcement of the final 
tally is reported at the Christmas Party by our own Buddy Finch. (That gives those 
of us who don’t finish by the November meeting a few more days to complete our toys 
and do our part.) 

We will have a short business meeting in November so that we can elect 
officers.  Note the slate of officers selected by our nominating committee listed on the 
front page of the Guild News.  This is as close as you’ll come to seeing campaign ads 
for this election. 

A second order of business for this meeting is a vote to raise the amount of 
our dues.  In accordance with our by laws, the Board has voted to recommend a dues 
increase of just over $1 per month per member.  Our annual dues would go from $35 
to $50 per year, which is still quite a deal.  Our meeting costs for meeting at the 
Homewood Senior Center went from $35 per meeting to $100 per meeting this past 
year.  As a member you get the benefit of monthly meetings, training availability, our 
monthly Guild News, use of our Woodworking Education Center, as well as the op-
portunity for fellowship with other woodworkers.  I hope you will vote in favor of the 
increase.  

Coming up in December we have our annual Christmas Party in lieu of our 
regular meeting.  We will be at the Homewood Senior Center on Thursday, De-
cember 11th between 6 PM and 8 PM.  It is pot luck as in years past. The Guild 
provides the meat, drinks, and supplies.  Members bring their favorite side dishes 
and desserts.  We’re trying to talk Tina Hood into singing for us again.  That’s a real 
treat not to be missed!  

I hope some of you have been out there collecting door prizes.  It’s more fun when 
lots of people walk away with prizes.  Gift certificates, woodworking related items, 
and hand made pieces are all great prizes.   

Speaking of gifts, there is a gift for you at the November meeting.  Our annual 
show collage has been created and will be available for the taking. 
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Guild News 

Guild Adopts a Boys’ Ranch Kid for Christmas 
(see story page 2) 

OFFICER ELECTIONS 

Nominees for positions 
up for election: 

President: Charlie Ard 
  
Vice Pres:  A. R. Bray 
  
Treasurer: Walter Barnett 
  
Secretary: Monta King 

 
Board of Directors: 
          John Lawson 
        Robert McClure 

Christmas 
Party 

Homewood Senior  
Center 

Thursday, December 11th 
6:00 PM until 8:00 PM 



You can also find us at www.awwg.info 
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That’ll Cost You Five!! 
A high five that is!   

I was honored and privileged to accompany Buddy 
Finch to the Children’s Hospital Halloween Party.  I 
usually get along with children okay but Buddy, with 
his big old booming voice and hardy laugh, wins them 
ALL over. 

Children’s Hospital has a trick or treat party for 
their patients.  All the staff come dressed up in cos-
tume and there are a number of organizations who 
show up with treats.  Our job this day was to hand out 
cars donated by the Alabama Woodworkers Guild, 
Inc. last November. 

Very sick or shy children would look up at him and 
Buddy would say “Hey, want a car?”  They might nod 
their heads or reach out a hand.  Buddy would place 
a car in that hand or tell them to choose one from the 
table.  Then when they had a firm hold on the car, 
Buddy would say “That’ll cost you five!”  When they 
looked up to see his upraised hand, every single child 
smiled and raised a hand to touch his.  There were 
hands with IV’s implanted, hands in casts, little 
hands, big hands, black hands, white hands.  Some 
barely touched his palm while others gave it a re-
sounding whack.   

I saw babies as little as eighteen months old give 
Buddy that salute but it didn’t stop there.  When a 
parent would come by and say “My child’s in treat-
ment.  Can I take one to him?”  Buddy would get a 
high five from the parent.  Everyone who stopped by 
our table left with a car and a smile.  

I asked for permission and snapped a few pictures, 
I even tried a few high fives myself but Buddy does it 
best.  Wish you all could have been there! 

Nelda 

Guild Adopts a Kid for Christmas 

At our October meeting Harold Hall asked if the Guild 
would like to sponsor a child at the Alabama Sheriff’s Boys 
Ranch for Christmas. Many hands went up and it was 
unanimously determined that we would like to do that.  
Harold has gotten the information about our child.  He is a 
handsome young man, tall and slender of build.  Andrew is 
a good student in the 11th grade.  He lives in the house that 
the Guild helped to furnish.  He sleeps in one of the beds 
that we built and uses one of our desks.   

Interested in playing the guitar, Andrew’s wish list 
includes some accessories for his music playing and some 
clothes.  Harold Hall and his wife, Wanda, have graciously 
volunteered to do our shopping for us.  We just need to pro-
vide the cash.   

Harold will have a picture of Andrew at the November 
meeting.  See Walter Barnett, our treasurer to make your 
donation.  Let’s make sure that this young man has a good 
Christmas! 

Note that none of the kids at the Alabama Sheriff’s Boys 
Ranch are there because they have been adjudicated.  They 
are kids who, for what ever reason, don’t have a home.  There 
are currently eight boys living in this one residence.  Various 
social groups are sponsoring one or more of these boys for 
Christmas so that they get some of the enjoyment afforded 
kids with “normal” homes. 

Friday’s Group, OTH Group,  
Grumpy Old Men? 

Call them what you will but our (Over The Hill) group 
that meets on Fridays continues to do good work.  This 
year they have continued to build items at the request of 
the Alabama School for the Deaf and Blind as well as mak-
ing toys for Children’s Hospital and other charitable or-
ganizations.   

The latest shipment of items for the AIDB included  
logos branded into them.  Now we 
have a way of identifying items 
build by the Guild.  Thanks to Mi-
chael Tomlin, Lee Beadles, and 
Barron Bartlett who were instru-
mental in making this happen.  

We won’t be stamping every toy 
that we make, but big items should 
be stamped.  It’s work we’re proud 
of and we want everyone to know 
it. 
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About Our Show 
Thanks to all who participated in the 2008 Annual Show. 

It's always amazing to me to see the quality and variety of 
items entered.  This year was no exception. To make this show 
a success there was much work by a lot of folks.  

Special thanks go to Cathy 
Stauss (right) who did an out-
standing job on the reception.  

Our grateful appreciation goes 
to Jeff Hood for building very 
ornate cherry tables (pictured be-
low) for our glass display cabinets.  

Thanks also to Mike Key and Buzz Kelly for taking the 
day on Monday to help me work with the judges.  Finally, 
many thanks to all the folks who volunteered to "host" the 
show to visitors during the week. 

A few facts: 32 members entered one or more pieces; there 
were 92 pieces total; out of 12 ribbons for the "Masters" cate-
gory only two were awarded (we probably need to recombine 
masters and advanced); no entries were awarded for restora-
tion and refinishing.   

The Hoover Library has already asked us to schedule our 
2009 show date. We will be doing this soon and give you 
PLENTY of time to build something fantastic for next year. 

Thanks again, Paul  

(Paul Mancill is our Show Chairman.  He did an out-
standing job as usual.  Show Chairman is a another of those 
long, tedious, and thankless positions within the Guild.  Many 
thanks to Paul for another year of hard work and dedication! 
Editor) 

Ribbon Winners 
Category Place Recipient 

Other 
Beginners  1st Lee Beadles 
 2nd Randall Robertson 
 3rd Lee Beadles 
Intermediate 1st Ron Griffin 
 2nd Paul Owen 
Advanced 1st Jeff Hood 
 2nd Jeff Hood 
 3rd A.R. Bray 
Masters 1st Dwight Hostetter 

Wood Turning 
Beginners 1st Jim Anchors 
 2nd Jim Anchors  
 3rd Jim Anchors 
Intermediate 1st Paul Mancill 
 2nd Nathan Heerten 
 3rd Nathan Heerten 
Advanced 1st Jeff Hood 
 2nd Mike Key 
 3rd Harold Hall 
Masters 1st Dwight Hostetter 

Tools & Jigs 1st  Dwight Hostetter 
 2nd Dwight Hostetter 
 3rd Dwight Hostetter 

 Toys 1st J. Ralph Hardwick 
 2nd J. Ralph Hardwick 
 3rd Leonard Sanders 

 Carving 1st Tom Robinson 
 2nd Tom Robinson 
 3rd Tom Robinson 

Traditional Furniture 
Beginners 1st J. Ralph Hardwick 
 2nd Chris & Nathan Heerten 
Intermediate 1st Ron Griffin 
 2nd Ray Swords 
 3rd Eddie Heerten 
Advanced 1st Ron Griffin 
 2nd Jeff Hood 
 3rd Brian Stauss 
Masters 1st John Lawson 

Contemporary Furniture 
Intermediate 1st W. Patrick Weissend 
 2nd Ron Griffin 
 3rd Ron Griffin 
Advanced 1st A. R. Bray 
 2nd Mike Key 
 3rd A. R. Bray   
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We are very fortunate to have the following patrons who 
support the Guild.  They are excellent suppliers of prod-
ucts or services in the local area that provide monetary 
support or allow us to use their various facilities for 
Guild functions: 

The Dogwood Institute School of Fine Woodworking  
Offers woodworking classes for beginner to advanced 
woodworkers on various topics with concentration on 
teaching the “Process” of making furniture. Our signature 
courses on Foundations for Fine Woodworking, has been 
extremely popular and guides the student through a series 
of Foundations Courses to prepare them for building qual-
ity furniture. Other courses include veneering, turning, 
finishing and project classes. Next year the school is ex-
panding facilities/courses and will offer several weeklong 
courses. All courses are taught by master craftsmen with a 
vast amount of experience in different areas of expertise. 
Courses are conducted in our spacious horse farm in Al-
pharetta, GA featuring two large fully equipped barns in-
cluding a turning studio & steam bending equipment. The 
environment lends to learning woodworking skills in a 
pleasant surrounding. Our mission: “To provide quality 
instructional courses to individuals who are interested in 
furthering their knowledge of woodworking at all levels of 
interest and skill.” 1640 Mid-Broadwell Rd, Alpharetta, 
GA 30004 (770)-751-9571 www.dogwoodwoodworking.com 

Charter Fire Systems, Inc   Shawn O’Brien & David 
Pavey have served as valuable advisors to the Guild rela-
tive to fire safety issues.  If you or your business have need 
for fire protection or inspection in the future please con-
sider using Charter Fire Systems. (205) 982-3301 

J.R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc.  Independent Insurance 
Agent—Founded in 1974, J. R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc. 
is a family owned agency that has grown to one of the larg-
est firms in the Birmingham area.  Representing over a 
dozen insurance carriers, the agency provides a full spec-
trum of insurance services to over 3500 clients.  From indi-
viduals to multi-state corporations, the agency prides itself 
on it’s loyal, long term client base as a result of unparal-
leled customer service.  Contact us for your personal, busi-
ness, or professional insurance needs.  2100 17th Ave. 
South, Birmingham, AL 35205  Telephone (205)-930-9207 
FAX (205)-930-0450 

Paul Mancill, Realtor  Residential, land, & commercial 
(205)-706-6252 

Max Tool, Inc. is a distributor of cutting tools, abrasives, 
MRO and machine shop supplies. Founded in 1985, we are 
located in Birmingham, Alabama. Max Tool represents the 
product lines of many of industry's foremost manufactur-
ers from around the world.. 119 B Citation Court, Bir-
mingham, AL 35209 (205) 942-2466 www.maxtoolinc.com 

The Awards & Engraving Place is a full service engrav-
ing shop, offering both laser and flatbed rotary engraving.  
We engrave directly on wood, glass, plastic, and a variety 
of coated metals.  We offer plaques, glass and acrylic 
wards, trophies, interior signs and name badges.  We have 

Guild Patrons been in business in Hoover since 1987. Contact Ken Murer, The 
Awards & Engraving Place, 1883 Hoover Court, Hoover, Al 
35226, (205)-823-7676  fax  (205)-822-1111 

Woodcraft The Woodcraft franchise in Pelham, AL (see our ad 
page 6)  

Commercial Heating and Air, Charlie Ard 

ABC 33/40 - Alabama’s TV News Leader  
Our thanks to local television station ABC 33/40 and videogra-
pher, Bill Castle, for their support of the community activities 
of the Alabama Woodworkers Guild. 

Jimenez Paint LLC, Interior and exterior painting, drywall 
and pressure washing. Quality work - Licensed and insured, 
free estimates. Call Jesus at 966-0142 

Martin Marietta Aggregates, Rickey Horton 

A-1 Sand & Mortar, Alabaster, Butch Clark�

Mel Brown has DVDs available at www.bama4u.org/video.htm. 
A wide variety of topics for Woodworkers and Woodturners. We 
often forget the details by the time we get home. Guild members 
get a special price for only $10 each DVD  including postage. 
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Keep Your Tools Sharp! 

Fred Sandlin, an AWG member who owns and operates a 
professional sharpening service, will pick-up your saw blades and 
other tools at each meeting, sharpen them, and return them to 
you the following month.  Fred’s charge for this service is at his 
standard rates less a 5% discount for Guild members. Call Fred 
at (205) 663-7524. 

Directions to AWG 
Woodworking Education Center 

From I 65 South  
Take exit 238 for US31 toward Saginaw/Alabaster.   
Turn right at US31 N,    
Turn left on AL 119/Montevallo Rd 
Turn right on CR12  
Turn right on CR17 
Look for school house on your left  

Meeting Directions: 
Homewood Senior Center 816 Oak Grove Road Home-
wood, AL 

From I65 South, take the West Oxmoor exit, merge into center 
lane. Go through 2 lights.  When in doubt, merge left. At the 3rd 
light (Florida Grill and Weygand Surveyors) take a left. Go to the 
black mail box and turn right into Senior Center property. The 
center has a green roof. (205) 943-0018 

From I65 North, take the Oxmoor Road exit. Turn left. Go un-
der interstate (3 lights). When in doubt, merge left. At the 3rd 
light (Florida Grill and Weygand Surveyors) take a left. Go to the 
black mail box and turn right into Senior Center property. The 
center has a green roof. (205) 943-0018. 
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About Us 
Alabama Woodworkers Guild Newsletter is published monthly for its members and other interested parties.  Guild meetings are held 

monthly on the third Thursday at 6:30 p.m. at the Homewood Senior  Center, 816 Oak Grove Road, Homewood, AL. (note exception for April)   

Information concerning the Guild may be secured by calling Walter Barnett, Treasurer at (205) 933-9207. 
Our Webmaster is  Brian Stauss.  See our website at:  www.alabamawoodworkersguild.org or www.awwg.info 
Contact our Guild News Editor at  nelbuz@msn.com. 
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The Alabama Woodworkers 
Guild, Inc. 

P.O. Box 26665 
Birmingham, AL 35260 

 


